
City of Selden 

City Council meeting minutes 

October 11, 2021 

 

 The Governing Body of the City of Selden met in regular session on Monday, October 

11th, 2021 at the Selden City Office.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Mayor 

Koerperich.  Present were:  Bernie Koerperich, Mayor; Steve Rogers, Jacque Boultinghouse, 

Danielle Schiltz, Dusty Spresser, and Tammie Stevenson, Council Persons; Leroy Spresser, 

City Superintendent; John Geisinger, guest; and Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk. 

 

 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited at this time.  

 

The council went over the minutes from the September 13th regular meeting.  Steve 

motioned and Tammie seconded to approve the regular meeting minutes.  The motion carried. 

 

Leroy stated he has not received the sewer alarm bid.  He has a guy coming from 

Wichita to look at it.  He also stated that he has mowed the old landfill. 

 

 The building repairs have not started.  Bernie stated that the garage door for the trash 

truck building has been delivered. 

 

 Tree stump removal was discussed.  Danielle stated that the guy from Hoxie will remove 

the stumps in the park for $250.00.  Those will be removed after the ground freezes.  It was 

stated that there is an evergreen tree in park with a broken limb that needs to removed. 

 

 Leroy said that the water has been shut off at the walking park and once the ground 

dries up, he will fix the leaking hydrant. 

 

 Bids for the carpet and linoleum were discussed.  Danielle stated that she will get bids 

from Renee. 

 

 The council went over the monthly voucher list. Jackie stated that she has received the 

amount of the bill from Morss Metals for the removal of the debris pile.  The amount is 

$4,956.00.  Dusty motioned and Danielle seconded to approve the vouchers and warrants be 

drawn on the Treasury for the same.  The motion carried. 

  

 Jackie presented a Cereal Malt Beverages application for Jacque Boultinghouse.  

Danielle motioned and Steve seconded to approve.  The motion carried with Jacque abstaining. 

 

 The memorial bench was discussed.  It was decided to ask Margee Wilson to attend the 

next meeting to discuss what they would like be done with it.  Leroy stated that to replace it 

would cost $2500.00. 

 

 Danielle stated that the city is not eligible for any grants until the donation money has 

been used.  There are special interest funds for GROW Selden.  There has been almost 

$5000.00 endowed.  There is an option available to give grants for up to 5% of the balance per 

year. 



 

 Leroy will get bids for two generators.  One for the Community Building and one for the 

city office. 

 

 There was discussion about having fall clean up day.  It was felt that it was too late to 

schedule one now.  We will schedule on for early spring. 

 

 There was discussion about the removal of the camper from Lobato’s yard.  Leroy will 

talk to Gloria about removing the old fence behind here house by Lobato’s and then the fence 

and the camper can be hauled to the landfill at the same time. 

 

 It was decided to have Leroy place asphalt millings at the edge of Edna Schiltz’s 

driveway. 

 

 The trash can liners for park trash cans are falling apart.  The council asked John to get 

bids for two new ones. 

 

 Danielle gave a demonstration of the new website for the county.  She stated that a new 

FaceBook page for the city will need to started that can be linked to the website.  Dusty 

motioned and Tammie seconded to have Danielle set it up.  The motion carried. 

 

 There being no further business, Danielle motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:19 p.m.   

Dusty seconded, the motion carried and the meeting adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk 


